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HARBOR COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
July 10, 2023

Harbor Commission: Dom Franco, Jim Dollins, Dave Miller, John McDonald, Steve Janaurio
Alternates: Bob Hamel,

Advisory Board: Owen O’Rourke, Pat Romano, Wayne Gablinske, Skip Castro, Michael
Tamulaites

Harbormaster: Gregg Marsili

Liaison:

Dom Franco called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM.

1. June meeting minutes were approved.

2. Mooring 96 Mr. & Mrs Delnero Mooring 96 — held for further discussion

3. CRMC- File number 2023-02-082 Dated May16, 2023 App. Of Zachery Rivers.

Delay until special meeting on June 19, 2023. Harbor Commission voted
unanimously

not to appeal proposal and accordingly informed CRMC that we would not be
appealing.

4. Bill Clarifying Public Access — Gregg M led discussion and it was confirmed
public access
will be 10 from High Watermark

5. Report of the Harbormaster — Gregg Marsili

A. New Marina Status - Electrical should be complete in Aug.

B. State St. Ramp & Ind Park Launch Ramp Docks — Gregg continues working

on & is

out for permitting.

Dock Repair & Maintenance — progress continues. Gregg to update by early

Aug.

Maritime Center Sign for Building - still anticipate July installation?

Wait list for Marina — 167 names on list.

Gibson Rd ROW Ramp Repair or Replace — Ed Tanner continues work on

with BHIA. Likely fall project in Capital Budget.

ROWs — all designed and we will work on this year.

Fales Rd ROW Marker — Gregg continues working on with DPW & Ed
Tanner. Fall project.
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6. Breakwater Study Committee — Steve Januario reviewed with Army Corps of
Engineers. They anticipate study needed which would cost approximately
$3,000,000 & town would be responsible for %. 3 additional people added to
committee (Owen O’Rourke, Pam Romano & Bob Hamel.) Steve will have
more meetings with full committee.

7. Elks Club Letters — as requested by Council the Harbor Commission sent them
our recommendation letter on 6/14/23 as follows:

A. Elks Club members be allowed four(4) boats at the new Town Marina at the
discretion of the Harbormaster when required by the wind & weather. Four
boats are what is allowed by the original permit from CRMC at the facility.

B. Cost to be no charge to Elks Club members for short term temporary usage
due to wind & weather.

C. Specific docks to be at the discretion of the Harbormaster.

D. Status to be reviewed by Commission at the end of the 2023 boating season
and annually thereafter until a final resolution is made.

8. Open Discussion for the Public. None.

Adjournment /.(J (j



